
 
At times, school staff may become aware of students who are experiencing difficulties. It is not the 
school’s responsibility to investigate, evaluate or assign blame. It is everyone’s responsibility to help 
keep all children safe. 

 
It is the law in Ontario that every person within the school board who suspects that a child may be 
experiencing abuse, neglect or risk of harm must report this directly to the appropriate Children’s Aid 
Society (Child, Youth and Family Services Act, 2017, amended 2021). This includes reporting suspected or 
confirmed cases of human/sex trafficking (Bill 251). 

 

Concerns must be shared with the appropriate Children’s Aid Society so that a support plan is developed 
with families to ensure the safety of the child. When a report to Children’s Aid is made, school and 
community-based resources may be offered to help resolve concerns or issues. The DPCDSB also 
continues to support students who are in the care of the Children’s Aid societies. 

 
It is the sacred trust of DPCDSB to ensure the safety and well-being of all learners, so that every student 
can thrive. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
  
 

L. 


